
 

To: City of LaCrosse: Council Members       12/26/24 

Fr: Rick Lanser  

Re: 24-1592 Rezoning 6103 River Run Road . Ordinance No. 5307 

Dear Council Members, 

I emailed a letter on December 24, 2024 regarding my concerns regarding re-zoning 6103 River Run Road prior to 

realizing that a new Ordinance No. 5307 had passed in October. I still believe the principles regarding what a 

Traditional Neighborhood District refers to.  

I have attached the City Plan Commission Sta� Report dated September 30, 2024. The report npotes that the prior 

ordinance was adopted in December 2001 and that since adoption, the Common Council has approved 

approximately 42 projects. It also states that the proposed ordinance is intended to serve as temporary 

replacement to the existing ordinance and that a much more comprehensive review and rewrite are expected to 

occur during the larger Chapter 115 update/rewrite project that will begin in January 2025. It also states that 

amending TND zoning is not specifically addressed in the Comprehensive Plan. Finally, it states that the larger 

review and update of the zoning code will evaluate why past applications have requested this zoning district and 

determine whether those items should be permitted and POTENTIALLY REDUCING THE NEED FOR THIS ZONING 

DISTRICT IN THE FUTURE. 

I have attached Ordinance No. 5307 and highlighted some of the principles of a Traditional Neighborhood that do 

not fit in the proposed plan by Property Logic, namely that his plan does not; provide a mix of uses including 

residential, commercial, civic and open spaces, does not incorporate a system of interconnected streets with 

sidewalks, that o�er multiple routes for motorists, pedestrians and bicyclists, does not incorporate significant 

environmental features in the design, is not consistent with La Crosse’s Comprehensive Plan. 

If this rezoning is granted, what is to prevent any homeowner in the City with a lot smaller than 2 acres to petition 

the City to rezone their property to a TDN? This lot sits in the middle of an established neighborhood and does not 

o�er any benefits to the community as a whole. The existing neighbors oppose the change. If this change is 

granted, it would seem to me that to deny any person with a home on a single lot less that 2 acres and the ability to 

layout a townhome development that petitions the City to become a TDN would be a conflict. 

The City Plan Commission Sta� Report states that the Ordinance is a temporary replacement and that the larger 

review may reduce the need for this zoning district in the future. If there have been only 42 projects since 2001 and 

that there is a possibility that this zoning district will not be used in the future what is the urgency to approve this 

request.  

The real question is whether this proposed townhome development is actually a Neighborhood District at all. The 

City Plan Report states that TND’s were typically utilized by developers because their developments did not fit any 

of the City’s basic zoning districts. That is exactly what is going on here. I would request that this zoning request be 

denied. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Rick Lanser 

 






